
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES HEARINGS: 11 February 2013 
 
IMMIGRATION AND CITIZENSHIP PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE13/0375)  PROGRAM – 4.3: Offshore Asylum Seeker Management 
 
 
Senator Cash (Written) asked: 
 
Have there been any reported security breaches at the Inverbrackie detention 
facility since 1 July 2011?  If so, please provide details as to the nature of the 
security breach. 
 
 
Answer: 
 
Between 1 July 2012 and 11 February 2013, according to DIAC systems data, 
there have been 16 security breaches which occurred at Inverbrackie APOD.  
 
A breakdown of security breaches is provided below.  
 
 
Breakdown between 1 Jul 2011 to  
11 Feb 2013 
Escape 2 
Escape - Attempted 1 
Failure - Power 8 
Failure - Security System 5 
Grand Total 16 

 
 
 


